EAR 11/19/09
1

1

2
3
4
5
6

MINUTES
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND RECREATION COMMITTEE

7

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

8

COUNCIL CHAMBER, EIGHTH FLOOR
9

WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII

10

NOVEMBER 19, 2009

11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20

REPORTED BY:

JEANNETTE W. IWADO, CSR #135

21

REGISTERED PROFESSIONAL REPORTER

22

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

23

APPROVED:

24
25

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
2

1

CONVENE:

1:34 p.m.

2

PRESENT:

VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Chair
Councilmember Sol P. Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair
(In 1:38 p.m.)
Councilmember Gladys C. Baisa
Councilmember Michael J. Molina
(Out 2:44 p.m.)
Councilmember Joseph Pontanilla

3
4
5
6

NON-VOTING MEMBERS:
Councilmember Bill Kauakea Medeiros
Councilmember Wayne K. Nishiki

7
8
STAFF:

Scott Jensen, Legislative Analyst
Scott Kaneshina, Legislative Analyst
Tammy Frias, Committee Secretary

ADMIN:

Tamara Horcajo, Director, Department of Parks and
Recreation
Robert Halvorson, Project Manager, Planning and
Development Division, Department of Parks
and Recreation
Michael Miyamoto, Deputy Director, Department of
Public Works
Jeffrey T. Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel,
Department of the Corporation Counsel

OTHERS:

Dwayne Betsill, President, Betsill
Brothers Construction, Inc.
Item No. 21:
Nancy Dennison
Douglas McCurdy, President, Moana
Estates Homeowners Association
Takeshi Matsukata, Vice
President, Towne Development
of Hawaii, Inc.
Michael Munekiyo, President,
Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.
Darren T. Unemori, Vice
President, Warren S. Unemori
Engineering, Inc.
Additional attendees (3)
Akaku-Maui County Community Television, Inc.

9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
PRESS:

Item No. 19:

23
24
25

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
3

1

CHAIR JOHNSON: ...(gavel)... Good afternoon.

2

The Economic Development, Agriculture and Recreation

3

Committee meeting of November 19th will come to order. I'd

4 like to thank both the members and the nonmembers who are
5

attending. I'll first begin by introducing the members. We

6 have member Michael Molina. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Madam

7
8
9

Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Gladys Baisa.

10

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair.

11

CHAIR JOHNSON: We have a non-voting member, but

12

still attending, we have Councilmember Bill Medeiros.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha, Madam Chair.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON: We also have a non-voting member,

15 but still attending, Councilmember Wayne Nishiki.
16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good afternoon.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON: Good afternoon. And last, but not

18

least, Member Joseph Pontanilla.

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon, Chair.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON: Who is a member and voting.

21

Hopefully, if we get there. From staff I would like to

22

introduce our staff members. We have -- it's easy now, we

23

have two Scotts, so I don't have to forget their first names.

24

Scott Jensen on my left, and Scott Kaneshina

25

just to the right of him. We have Tammy Frias, who is our
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1

committee secretary.

2

From the administration we have in attendance from

3

Corporation Counsel, Mr. Jeff Ueoka. Thank you for your

4

attendance. And from administration we have our Parks

5

Director, Ms. -- gosh, now I am going to draw a blank.

6

Tamara Horcajo. Oh, hello. Talk about a senior moment.

7

Oh, I don't know. And I did not drink anything for lunch, I

8

guarantee you. And also attending from Parks is

9 Mr. Robert Halvorson. So thank you for your attendance,
10

appreciate that.

11

We have one -- or actually we have two items on

12

the agenda. We have also one presentation that we'll have a

13

little bit later, which is on EAR-21, which is accepting the

14

land dedication for park and playground purposes in the Ke

15

Ali'i Kai II Subdivision, Kamaole, Kihei. That is going to

16 be our second presentation. We will have a Power Point for
17
18

that.
So if any of the individuals who have signed up to

19 testify want to wait until that Power Point presentation is
20 made before they give their testimony, I, I leave that up to
21

you. So far we have two individuals signed up to testify,

22

Mr. Douglas McCurdy and Ms. Nancy Dennison. And if you are

23 here for that item and you want to see the Power Point
24

first. And they're indicating that they would prefer to see

25

the Power Point.
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1

So with that being said, is there anyone in the

2

audience wishing to testify on any other matter before the

3

committee? Seeing none, the Chair, at least on EAR-19,

4 which is waiving certain park dedication requirements for
5

the Kamali'i Alayna Subdivision in Kihei, the Chair will

6

close public testimony on that item only.

7
8

Okay. So Members, we have also in attendance
Vice-Chair of the committee, Sol Kaho'ohalahala. Thank you,

9 Member Kaho'ohalahala.
10

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you.

11

ITEM NO. 19:

WAIVING CERTAIN PARK DEDICATION

12

REQUIREMENTS FOR THE KAMALI'I

13

ALAYNA SUBDIVISION (KIHEI)

14

(C.C. No. 09-215)

15

CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm just going to briefly read

16 what EAR-19 states for the viewing public. The committee's
17

receipt of County Communication Number 09-215 from the

18

Director of Parks and Recreation, transmitting a proposed

19 resolution entitled "Approving the Waiver of Certain Park
20 Requirements For a Privately Owned and Maintained Park
21

Pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County Code, for the

22

Kamali'i Alayna Subdivision, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii."

23

And the purpose of the proposed resolution is to

24 waive the comfort station requirement for Waipuilani
25 Associates, LLC's privately-owned and maintained park

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
6

1

located directly across from 87 Oluea Street in the Kamali'i

2

Alayna Subdivision, pursuant to Section 18.16.320 (E)(5),

3 Maui County Code. So there you have it.
4

I would give this opportunity to the 1 administration to

5

give us some opening remarks. We did our

6

site inspection, for those of you who were able to attend,

7

at our last meeting, and I hope that gave you some idea,

8

instead of just looking at a photograph, what we're really

9 looking at and see the size and the space surrounding the
10

park as well as the park area. So if you would, Ms.

11

Horcajo, I'd really appreciate it.

12

MS. HORCAJO: Thank you, Chairman Johnson and

13 members of the committee. I am glad you had an opportunity
14

to do the site visit with our department earlier this month.

15 And as you saw at the park site, the park has been improved
16

with grading, grassing, shade trees, irrigation, parking

17

area, drainage, picnic tables, and the developer also

18

included a tot lot in the area.

19

The department is requesting at this meeting that

20

a waiver of the restroom facility be approved, as the

21

community had requested a waiver of this facility at this

22

location, as the residents within the subdivision will

23 probably be the main users of this small park area.
24

Robert Halvorson is here with me today. If you

25 have additional questions regarding specifics of this
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1

project, we're here to answer any questions you have. Thank

2

you.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Tamara.

4

Mr. Halvorson, do you have anything to add, you

5

know, as to the park construction?

6

MR. HALVORSON: No, I don't, thank you.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, great. Members, the floor

8
9

is open.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I have a question.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Pontanilla.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know,

12

what I saw there was a pretty neat park. I asked this

13

question, but I forgot what was the dollar amount in regards

14

to the playground equipment that was included in that park.

15 And that was kind of unusual to see, you know, playground
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

equipment, you know, built in, into the park.
CHAIR JOHNSON: If administration does not know,
we also have Mr. Betsill here.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay, fine. Maybe
he can answer it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Halvorson, you prefer that
Mr. Betsill answer that?
MR. HALVORSON: Yes. We don't have an exact cost
on that, because it was done by the developer.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. I would just call --
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1
2
3

MR. BETSILL: I'll make a telephone call.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. So Mr. Betsill is going
to get you the answer to that question.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay. Fine.

5

CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm pretty sure it was a fairly

6

substantial amount of money.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, like over $100,000.

8

CHAIR JOHNSON: It was over $100,000. That's my

9

recollection also, as a statement that was made at that site

10

inspection. But Mr. Betsill is going to verify that for us.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you.

12

CHAIR JOHNSON: So Mr. Pontanilla, do you have any

13

other questions.

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON: Right now.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: That's it.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Nishiki, because you're

18

the -- even though you are a non-voting member, I, I will

19

offer you an opportunity. You know, were you able to go

20

take a look -- I know your staff member was there at that

21

site inspection. Do you have any comments as the area

22

representative?

23
24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I've got a question
in regards to -- I guess we'll probably find out what that

25 playground equipment costs. My question is, the cost of a
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1

bathroom facility costs what, what, what would it cost, a

2

comfort station?

3

MR. HALVORSON: Probably a minimum of 300,000.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: 300,000. And so my

5

question is, can, can we get -- if the cost of whatever this

6 playground equipment is, can we get the balance into giving
7

that money, if the developer agrees to, to our big South Maui

8

facility, or is this strictly --

9

CHAIR JOHNSON: I think Corporation Counsel --

10

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Don't allow the toilet

11

facility there and, and therefore whatever that cost is we

12

just cannot calculate it in any manner.

13
14
15

CHAIR JOHNSON: Can, can Corporation Counsel, are
you able to respond to that question or -MR. UEOKA: I can give it a shot. Mr. Nishiki,

16 the requirement is for certain improvements to the property
17

to be made. Council, upon recommendation by the department,

18

may waive any of those requirements. In this case they're

19

asking that the comfort station be waived. I don't believe

20

that it's been done before where, in return for the waiver,

21

we've asked for in lieu fees. Usually it's in lieu fees for

22

instead of giving land they just give cash and no park

23 whatsoever. I am not aware of any circumstance where they
24 have given land. And because they have not done all the
25

improvements to the property, the park, I should say, that
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1

they've given cash also. I am not aware of a situation like

2

that.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Well, from, from

4

what I heard, it costs about 50,000 to install the

5

playground equipment. 30,000, excuse me. And the material

6

cost was about 50,000. And did the Parks Department also

7

collect a cash amount of 26,000?

8

MR. HALVORSON: The department hasn't collected

9

any fee. There, there is still a fee due in, in addition to

10

the park that's been dedicated, that's going to be dedicated

11

or is dedicated.

12
13
14

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And what is that fee based
on and what is the amount?
MR. HALVORSON: The, the fee is based on the

15

number of units. And there was 92 units minus the three

16

unit exemption, so 89 units, 500 square feet, which is

17

44,500 square feet. And there's 36,072 square feet of park

18

being dedicated, which leaves a balance of 8,428 feet, which

19

amounts to $259,413.84.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So now that you get that

21

total, what do you, what do you do with that total now to,

22

to deal with anything that the developer owes?

23

MR. HALVORSON: That amount --

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You gave me a figure, but

25

what is, what happens with that figure? How do you, what,
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1

do you use that in a calculation?

2
3

MR. HALVORSON: That figure is, is paid by check
from the developer to the park dedication account.

4
5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And so in addition
to the playground equipment, we're getting another $250,000?

6

MR. HALVORSON: Yes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, thank you.

8

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And, and I believe that

9 would go in the South Maui Park Assessment Fund. So I don't
10

know. Ms. Horcajo, do you have any idea what the current

11 balance is in that fund, by any chance?
12

MS. HORCAJO:

That is under the direction

13

of, of course, the Finance Department. Because we have an,

14

an issue with the South Maui Park Assessment Fund, I do know

15

that we are in the negative already. So this will greatly

16

assist us.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And --

18

MS. HORCAJO:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, all right. Well, and we can

20

We do not have a balance.

go over that at another meeting.

21

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Perhaps another day.

22

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Nishiki, yeah, yeah.

23 Member Nishiki, do you have any further questions?
24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, that's it.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Pontanilla.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay. I, I just

2

want, I'm just going to add that the South Maui district

3

park took a lot of, of those park assessment for South Maui,

4

so that's the reason why, you know, we can go forward with

5

the district park in Kihei.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.

8

CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. Member Baisa.

9

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, thank you very much,

10

Chair. And first of all, let me thank you for putting

11

together the site visit. It was a very good thing for us to

12

do, because there's nothing like having a visual of what

13

you're talking about. Because, you know, when people talk

14

about a pocket park it kind of gives you a funny picture.

15

But when you actually go to see it, it's a very beautiful

16

park, it's, it looks very attractive. The equipment is

17

wonderful.

18

And I was especially happy to see the cushion

19 material that was under the playground material. You know,
20 having done a little bit with playgrounds because of my Head
21

Start centers at MEO, I know what that costs. I think

22

somebody, I asked, and somebody said it was like 14,000 only

23

for the padding to go underneath the jungle gym and those

24

pieces of equipment that are there. So I, I think it's

25

great. And the other plus is that it's done. You know,

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
13

1

when we let the developer do it, it's done.

2

I'm struggling with another park that we're trying

3 to get done, and heaven knows jumping through all the hoops
4

takes forever. So it's there, and I'm really glad it's

5

there and that the residents can use it. It's very safe,

6

it's very attractive. And I'm happy to hear too that we

7

also have some money to go into our fund which we need for

8

the big park and maybe for other things, depending on what,

9

you know, everybody decides to do with it.

10

But I think that, you know, the business before us

11

today is to accept the park and to waive the restroom. And

12

we were, you know, all of us made aware of how that park

13

sits and that the houses are very close to it, so that most

14 people will be able to get home in case they need to use the
15

restroom. So, and the area is nice. There's also room for

16 other activities to go on at that park besides the
17 playground. They can play little games on the grass or
18

whatever. It's very attractive. So I'm okay with what is

19

before us today. I think it's a great thing. Thank you.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON: You're welcome.

21

Mr. Betsill, if you could come forward, and then

22

if there's no objections from the members.

23

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.

24

CHAIR JOHNSON: Just have him respond to the

25

question.
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1

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.

2

MR. BETSILL: Yes, Dwayne Betsill. The total of

3

$87,000 for the equipment, the rubberized material under it,

4

and the concrete around it, so it's a total of 87,000. That

5

includes everything.

6
7
8

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And I don't know if you
heard the, you know, there was another question.
Member Nishiki, did you have any questions or was

9 it answered by Parks Department as far as the additional
10 money coming?
11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, it, it wasn't

12

answered. The question that I asked was in regards to if

13

you had to put in the bathroom facilities, I was told that

14

it would run somewhere in the area of, I don't know, 150 to

15

$300,000. You did put in improvements to the playground and

16

also installed the equipment. So, so my question was, can

17

we collect the difference, because we're now not asking for

18

the restroom, between what the playground cost was and what

19

it would have cost you to put in that restroom.

20

MR. BETSILL: I don't think I can answer that

21

question. But I can say that it was an affordable project,

22

50 percent, and just to keep that in mind as well that --

23 and we had to put the private roads in that we originally
24

weren't, the county was going to do the roads, and we ended

25 up putting private roads, and we're having to maintain the
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roads and the parking lot and the park. So what's happened

2

is, you know, Mr. Nishiki --

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.

4

MR. BETSILL: -- is that that's just part of the

5

formula as well, is that we had to pay a whole lot of extra

6 money that we weren't anticipating. And also we were going
7

to get that project in a very timely method if we did 50

8 percent affordable. Of course it went four extra years
9 because of a LOMAR, so there was a lot of other
10

circumstances that you may not be aware of that I think that

11

the county has been working with us on. So we really

12

appreciate that.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, thank you.

14

MR. BETSILL: Thank you.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any further questions?

16 Member Medeiros.
17

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.

18

Mr. Betsill, thank you for making yourself available. You,

19

you said 87,000 playground equipment materials. Did that

20

include the labor to install it or was the labor part of the

21

87,000, or was the labor pro bono from your construction --

22

MR. BETSILL: No, it's a total of the playground

23 material, the installation of the play. We had to bring
24 people over from the Big Island to do the rubberized, and,
25

and that includes the labor, and then the concrete and the
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1

labor. So there was no pro bono, it was all -- so 87,000

2

total, labor and materials.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Madam Chair, even

4

though I'm not a voting member, I just wanted to state that

5

last term, you know, the parks came under the committee that

6 myself and Member Victorino chaired. And, you know, we had
7

requests like this, but this one is a request that I, I

8

think is beneficial to the county because it's, it's going

9

to remain private and, and maintained privately, so it won't

10

cost the county money. And we know the Parks Department

11

struggles with additional parks given to them for

12 maintenance, and they're already struggling with the
13

inventory of parks and facilities that we now have.
So I, I think it's in, in appreciation that we

13
14

have somebody willing to pay the cost to put in this lovely

15 playground, and, and then they're going to maintain it also
16 privately. So I, I certainly would like to see something
17

like this receive favorable consideration from this

18

committee. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. And thank you,

19
20

Mr. Betsill. I take it there are no more questions. Thank

21

you.

22
24
25

Members, are you ready for the Chair's
recommendation?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. The Chair will recommend

2 that we pass on approving the waiver of the park
3 requirements for the privately owned and maintained park
4

pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County Code, for the

5

Kamali'i Alayna Subdivision, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii, and it

6

includes the filing of this communication.

7
8
9
10

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Madam Chair, I move
for the adoption of your recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: It's been moved by Vice-Chair Sol

11 Kaho'ohalahala and seconded by Member Baisa.
12

Members, is there any further discussion on this

13

item? Seeing none, the Chair will call for the vote. All

14

those in favor please signify by saying "aye."

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any nays?

17

There are no nays, so this passes unanimously out

19

of committee. And thank you very much, Mr. Betsill, for

19

your attendance.

20
21
22
23
24
25
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1

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Baisa, Molina,

2

Pontanilla, Vice-Chair

3

Kaho'ohalahala, and Chair Johnson.

4

NOES:

None.

5

EXC:

None.

6

ABSENT:

None.

7

ABSTAIN: None.

8

MOTION CARRIED

9

ACTION:

10
11

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution, and
FILING of communication.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, that leaves us at the next

12

item. And what I just have been reminded of by our Council

13

services staff is that when the individuals come to testify

14

we're going to have the Power Point presentation. I'm not

15

going to allow any questions to be asked during the Power

16

Point, but make notes, because our deliberations are not

17

supposed to be interrupted by public testimony.

18

So if that's all right with the members, it's fine

19 with me. But I was just reminded that we'll have the Power
20

Point, we will take public testimony, and then we will begin

21

our deliberations, and you may ask questions at that time.

22

But please make notes if you do have any questions on the

23

Power Point. And the testifiers are not to testify on the

24

Power Point, but refer directly to what's on our agenda item

25

today. Thank you.
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1

Okay, I'm going to call for a brief recess while

2

we put down the screen. Thank you. Three minute recess.

3

...(gavel)...

4

RECESS:

1:55 p.m.

5

RECONVENE:

1:58 p.m.

6

ITEM NO. 21:

ACCEPTING LAND DEDICATION FOR

7

PARK AND PLAYGROUND PURPOSES IN

8

THE KE ALI'I KAI II SUBDIVISION,

9

KAMAOLE (KIHEI) (C.C. No. 09-230)

10
11
12

CHAIR JOHNSON: ...(gavel)... The Economic
Development, Agriculture, and Recreation Committee will come

13 back into order. And without further ado, we are going to
14

take up EAR-21 as far as just having a preliminary

15 presentation regarding the acceptance of land dedication for
16 park and playground purposes in the Ke Ali'i Kai II
17

Subdivision, Kamaole, Kihei. And we have a Power Point for

18

our information, and that will be given by Michael Munekiyo.

19

Thank you.

20

NOTE: Computer-generated presentation.

21

MR. MUNEKIYO: Madam Chair. Good afternoon,

22

Members. My name is Mike Munekiyo, I'm assisting KAK II and

23 Ke Ali'i Villas LLC in this matter of dedicating the Ke
24

Ali'i Kai II subdivision park to the County of Maui. And

25

what we'd like to do is just give a brief overview of the,
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1

the, some of the considerations in this park dedication

2 process, and after the Power Point we will be happy to
3 answer any questions committee members may have.
4
5

Takeshi Matsukata, representing the applicant is
here, and Darren Unemori, the project's civil engineer is

6 here as well. So we will proceed with the Power Point
7
8

presentation.
Just a brief overview, I think many of, most of

9 the committee members I think were at the site visit. But
10

just for providing some basic background information, the

11

park is located in Kihei identified as parcel 93, TMK:

12

3-9-060. The park area, parcel area to be dedicated is 3.7

13

acres, so that is a total area, of the area of the parcel to

14

be dedicated, 3.7 acres. It's state, in the State Urban

15

District, Makena Community Plan. Kihei-Makena Community

16

Plan designates the parcel as single-family, and the county

17

zoning is R-2, residential.

18

This is just a, a regional location map giving you

19

a rough idea of where the project site is. Piilani Highway

20

here, South Kihei Road, Keonekai Road here, and Ke Ali'i

21

Alanui here. The park site is right in this area here,

22 and we will have a more detailed map in the following
23
24

slides, so we will go to the next slide.
A little bit about the dedication itself. This

25 park addresses the dedication requirements for the Ke Ali'i
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1 Kai II Subdivision and the Ke Ali'i Villas multi-family
2

project. Ke Ali'i Kai II is also known too as Moana

3

Villages -- Moana Estates, I'm sorry, and the Ke Ali'i

4

Villas project is known as Ke Ali'i Ocean Villas project.

5

The Ke Ali'i Kai Subdivision is a 90 lot subdivision,

6

single-family use. The Ke Ali'i Villas project is a 144

7

unit multi-family condominium project. And these show the

8

locations of the two projects I just spoke of, the Ke Ali'i

9 Kai Subdivision, Ke Ali'i Villas multi-family project. And
10

this is the Ke Ali'i Kai II park site in this location here,

11

Keonekai Road, Ke Ali'i Alanui in these, this location here.

12

Okay, next slide.

13

This slide shows how it is that the park area

14

requirements were determined. And for the Ke Ali'i Kai II

15

Subdivision it's 90 units, and so the total park land

16 dedication requirement for the Ke Ali'i Kai II Subdivision
17

is 43,500 square feet. For the Ke Ali'i Villas project, 144

18

units, the land dedication requirement is 70,500 square

19

feet. So the total park dedication requirement is 2.6

20

acres. 2.6 acres. Okay, next slide.

21

As I mentioned earlier, the total area of the park

22

parcel which is being dedicated is 3.7 acres, and there is

23

some unusable area which is berm and slope areas, which is

24

about 1 acre here. And so the net usable park space is 2.7

25

acres. So the net usable park space 2.7 acres. That
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1

compares again to the 2.6 acres park dedication requirement.

2

Okay, next slide.

3

Again, the total park area or parcel area being

4

dedicated is 3.7 acres. This shaded area encompasses the

5

sloped areas, which are non-useable for recreation

6

purposes. That's the 1 acre-plus. And so the usable park

7

site is 2.7 acres, and that's the area along here. This is

8

the area that's really being dedicated for park, park

9

dedication purposes. Next slide.

10

The park improvements which have been completed

11

and ready for dedication to the county includes grading,

12

grassing, irrigation. There's a brackish water irrigation

13 well which has been installed, a comfort station has been
14

constructed to county standards. There are a total of 33

15

striped stalls, there are spaces for a couple more unstriped

16

stalls. There's a separate paved vehicular access to both

17 parking lots, and there are drainage system improvements
18

installed within the park itself. And I'll speak a little

19 bit about those in a minute. The total cost of construction
20

for this park was a little over $1 million. Next slide.

21

So this is a, a site plan of what the park,

22

completed park elements look like. We've got the two

23 parking lots with separate access here. The comfort station
24

is at this location. There is an underground drainage

25

system with a dry well or underground subsurface drainage
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detention facility here. And this is an emergency spillway.

2

And I'll speak a little bit about how all of this works in a

3 minute. Again, this is the unusable earth berm area which
4

is not being considered as the park, as a dedicatable park,

5 meeting the dedicatable park requirements. Next slide.
6

So we do have the drainage improvements and what

7

that, what the drainage improvements do is it encompasses

8

inlets and underground drain lines, the underground

9 perforated pipe which I spoke about. I pointed out the
10

spillway in case there's a huge amount of water which

11

accumulates within the, and ponds within the park area

12

itself. And the park grass area during significant rainfall

13 events would accommodate the, the ponding of the storm water
14
15

runoff. Next slide.
This is a, an illustration of the subdivision in

16

its entirety, and the park site is actually a receiving area

17

for the drainage for the subdivision. So all of the park

18

storm water runoff, I'm sorry, all of the subdivision storm

19 water runoff is conveyed via underground drain lines and
20 ultimately ends up at this park site with underground piping
21

and the underground perforated pipe. So the drainage system

22

that is within the park boundaries itself not only serves as

23

drainage for the park facilities, but also for the entire

24

subdivision.

25

And again, here is the spillway outlet. It spills
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and overflows under extremely high rainfall event. If this

2

were to occur, the outflow or overflow would have spilled

3

into an existing dry drainage gulch right along here. Next

4

slide.

5

A little more detail here with respect to the

6

drainage area. The, here is the earthen berm area, the

7

spillway. If there is an extremely large rainfall event, as

8

I mentioned, the grass area is available for ponding. This

9 line here would show the maximum limits of ponding before it
10

starts to spill over. So really what happens is there is a

11 mechanism to protect surrounding lands at some elevation
12

after rainfall events, and the water, water level rises,

13

then we've got the spillover event.

14
15

And I think the experience over the past couple of
years probably maybe, I, I, I understand maybe once a year

16 we've had these large events where you have got this, these
17

ponding, you know, severe ponding conditions. And then

18 probably a week to two weeks before it dries out. So these
19 are the kind of the drainage conditions that we're dealing
20

with for this park. Next slide.

21

These are a few photos of the slide park area.

22

This is the comfort station and the, the southern parking

23

lot. In the background is an open play field area. Next

24

slide.

25

This is the play field area as well, and the park
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will be dedicated to the county in this condition. It's a

2

fairly well maintained park. Next slide.

3

Looking back to the comfort station, and in the

4 background are the residential units of the Ke Ali'i Kai or
5

Moana Estates Subdivision here. Next slide.

6

This is the berm area which I spoke about, the

7

sloped area which is not being counted towards park

8

dedication, and so this would be however still part of the

9 maintenance responsibility of the homeowner's association.
10

Next slide.

11
12

So the, what has occurred is that the county and
the applicant has agreed that the, as part of the SMA

13 requirement that this park would be maintained by the
14

homeowner's association for a period of ten years, and so

15

there is a maintenance agreement in process for, for this

16 arrangement. And what is the responsibility then of the
17

homeowner's association once the park is dedicated is

18

regular maintenance and inspection of landscaping, a comfort

19

station, parking lots, irrigation system, including the

20

wells, the gates, and a chain link fence. And of course

21

there's an indemnification provision in the maintenance

22

agreement.

23

Based on the past experience, a couple, the past

24

couple of years, the estimated cost of maintenance is about

25

$69,000 annually. The maintenance agreement also sets forth
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1

the responsibilities of the county, and the county would be

2

responsible for repair of park features damaged or destroyed

3

by accident, fire, natural disaster, or vandalism. So there

4

is a separation of responsibilities, the homeowner's

5

association being responsible for what would normally be

6

considered day-to-day maintenance activities. Next slide.

7

Then after the ten years of the agreement expires,

8

then the drainage system would be continued, drainage system

9 would continue to be maintained by the homeowner's
10

association because, as we noted, that drainage system

11

serves the entire subdivision. And of course the non-park

12

area, which is the berm area which we showed, would also be

13 maintained by the homeowner's association. And I think
14
15
16

that's it. Next slide.
Yeah, so that's, that's our presentation, Madam
Chair, and we'd be happy to answer any questions.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And then

18

what we'll do is we'll hold our questions, we'll put the

19

screen back up, and we'll allow those individuals to

20

testify. So a short recess. ...(gavel)...

21
22

RECESS:

2:08 p.m.

23

RECONVENE:

2:10 p.m.

24
25
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1
2

CHAIR JOHNSON. ...(gavel)... The Economic
Development, Agriculture and Recreation Committee will come

3 back to order. Thank you for the Power Point presentation,
4

and now we will begin with the testimony on EAR-21. And the

5

first individual who signed up to testify on this subject is

6 Ms. Nancy Dennison. And if Ms. Dennison could come to the
7 podium. You should state your name for the record. And you
8 have three minutes to give your testimony and one minute to
9

conclude, and then you'll be offered an opportunity or the

10 members will be offered an opportunity to ask any questions.
11
12
13

So thank you, Ms. Dennison.
...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. DENNISON: Thank you for allowing me to speak

14

today. My name is Nancy Dennison, and I'm a resident of

15

Moana Estates and I'm just representing myself. The title

16 here, it says, "Accepting land dedication for park and
17 playground purposes," and right away I have an issue with
18

the playground park, because this land is not suitable for a

19 playground. For one thing, the park floods when we have
20 more than a couple hours of rain. And as they just showed
21

in the Power Point presentation, it's the only drainage

22

facility for all of our streets. All of the water runs from

23

all the surface streets down into this park, so it only

24

takes a couple of hours of rain for water to start ponding

25

there, and so we end up with standing water that takes
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1 better than a week to recede.
2

So to me, the primary purpose of that land really

3

is our drainage reserve, because we have no other option for

4

our water. I mean that's where it has to go. And that's

5

should be recognized in the dedication, that's a drainage

6

reserve. And when it's not filled with water it could be

7

used as a green space or a park, but not certainly a, a

8 playground with any kind of equipment. So that is, I wanted
9 the Council to hear today and all the committee members,
10

that that area does flood and that I believe that the

11 primary purpose is for a drainage reserve for our
12
13

homeowners.
The, also the irrigation system, there could still

14

be some problems with that. I don't know if it's been

15

tested by the Parks and Recreation Department, their

16

inspection. And so that's really all I have to say, is I

17

just want them to consider that, that when you accept this

18

land you really should accept it as a drainage reserve and a

19

green space park. Thank you.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Ms. Dennison. Are

21

there any questions for Ms. Dennison? Member

22

Kaho'ohalahala.

23

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Ms.

24

Dennison, you said that once that area is flooded how long

25

does it take for it to actually recede?
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1
2

MS. DENNISON: It depends on the rainfall, but it
can take at least a week, sometimes longer.

3
4

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: A week or longer
then.

5
6

MS. DENNISON: Right. Sometimes it, it can take
longer.

7

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.

8

MS. DENNISON: At one time the irrigation system

9 was causing it to flood every single day, so it was always
10

like muddy and wet down at the south end of it, the Makena

11

end. So now it seems like it's drier, so I don't know if

12

they've done some remediation there to alleviate the

13

flooding, the, the daily flooding. But my concern was the

14

flooding from the drainage, you know, from the streets into

15

the park that would cause it.

16
17

When I say flooding I don't think you have a
concept of what I'm talking about. With, it fills to the

18 point that the kids go out in floating toys and stuff. And,
19

and they've, we've had canoes and kayaks out there on it

20

when it's, so there's like, you know, water, real water out

21

there, not just soggy kind of wetness. So.

22
23
24
25

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And how long has
this been in place, the park?
MS. DENNISON: It was part of the development, so
I'm not sure when it was developed, because I've only been a
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1 homeowner there for about 15 months, and it was already
2
3
4

there when I purchased my home.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I just wanted to
know in your experience how often do you see this occurring?

5

MS. DENNISON: Several times.

6

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Since --

7

MS. DENNISON: Yeah.

8

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: In the 15 months.

9

MS. DENNISON: Yeah.

10
11

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You've seen it
several times?

12

MS. DENNISON: Yes, where it's flooded up.

13

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Chair.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, any further questions?

15

Member Nishiki.

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, Nancy, I was reading

17

your written testimony. And Members, it is the last page of

18

item 21, so it's easy to get to. But in your first

19 paragraph it says, "In January 2009 we had a three day rain.
20

The entire land area filled with water several feet deep.

21

It took over a week to recede. When there is not standing

22

water on the land, the grassy area can be used for a park."

23

Then again, in January of 2008 when it rained for

24

seven days you say people paddled kayaks around in the park.

25

"For this reason I do not consider this land suitable for
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1

further development of playground purposes. Any county

2 investment in equipment or playing fields would be damaged
3

during the flooding events."

4

Now, when you mention to me, when you mention in

5

this testimony here the entire land area filled with water

6

several feet deep, you saw on the slide presentation by

7 Mr. Munekiyo as he outlined the outside parameters which he
8

considered to be an area that is not part of the park. When

9 you mention about the entire land area filled with water, do
10

you include, as he did also, he alluded to the fact that it

11

does go onto the park, but you're talking about the park

12

land area also being flooded in water, are you?

13
14

MS. DENNISON: I'm not including the berm area,
because that rises up.

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.

16

MS. DENNISON: So it's, it's the part that is, the

17

part that has grass on it. That's probably they're

18

referring to the 2.6 acres rather than the 3.7.

19
20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right. Okay. And that
fills with water?

21

MS. DENNISON: Yes.

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I guess you've got

23

someone representing your association?

24

MS. DENNISON: Yes, he's going to speak.

25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, I'll just wait for
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1

the tough ones with him, for him. Thank you.

2

MS. DENNISON: Thank you.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON: Any, any further questions of Ms.

4

Dennison? Thank you very much for your attendance today,

5

Ms. Dennison.

6
7

And the next individual set to testify is Douglas
McCurdy, and he is the Moana Estates Homeowner's Association

8 president. So if you could state your name for the record
9 and then give your testimony.
10
11

MR. McCURDY: Good afternoon. My name is Doug
McCurdy. There we go. Good afternoon, Madam Chair,

12 Members. My name is Doug McCurdy, I am a homeowner at Moana
13

Estates as well as the president of the homeowner's

14

association. I wanted to take a moment of your time today

15

just to express some of the concerns of the association that

16 we have with how we're reading EAR-21 currently before the
17
18

committee.
It has been the assumption and the understanding

19 of the homeowner's association from the time we had signed
20

our CC&R's that the homeowner's association would be paying

21

for the maintenance of a green space park located at the

22

foot of our subdivision. And to this time, the developer

23

has presented that park. It did take about a year. I was

24

the fourth resident in the assoc -- in the subdivision. It

25

took about a year before we had grass.
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1

But since that time the flooding to the furthest

2

45 percent of the park has flooded with a number of -- lots

3

of water. It's been mushy, to say the least.

We've been

4 working very hard with our landscaper trying to compensate
5

for that drainage coming from the subdivision, kind of

6 working with our existing watering schedule to try and dry
7

that up as much as possible. But still there is a

8

significant amount of water in the furthest 45 percentile of

9

the, the flat park basis. This has caused a number of

10

concerns to the homeowners brought towards the association

11 board, because of mosquitos and things that have kind of
12

accumulated with that standing water that's been there for

13

some time.

14

It has been our understanding as an association,

15

and we look forward to the county taking over, you know,

16

the, the responsibility of the park as we continue to

17 maintain it to benefit all of our children and all of our
18

families. But there are a number of concerns with some of

19 the potential options that could be presented towards it as
20

far as any sort of permanent structure that would be placed

21

in the park.

22

Our maintenance costs for the association are

23

high, so obviously the, the understanding of it being a flat

24

green space to maintain versus having lots of organized

25

events, having any standing structures in there would

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
34

1 prevent financially a burden that is not expected upon, you
2

know, our association members. In addition, the safety

3

concerns that Nancy has already expressed with the flooding.

4

There should have been a written testimony from possibly

5 other members with photos that may have been made available,
6 where you can actually see some of that.
There was a position, I stood four feet in the

7

8 park just almost below my hip in water. So that there's a
9 definite concern at times of flooding for that, that we
10 might have our children exposed to. We just need to make
11

sure the gates are properly secured. And in line with that

12

responsibility, it is first and foremost a drainage basin.

13

Thank you.

14
15
16

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Mr. McCurdy.
Questions for the testifier? Member Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair, thank you. And

17

thank you, Mr. McCurdy, for being here. I'm kind of

18

curious, you know, I don't live in Kihei and don't spend a

19

whole lot of time there, so I'm not the best person to

20 understand how this works. But the water that is pooling in
21

that, in that area that we saw, you know, Kihei doesn't rain

22

that much, and that's just my impression. And maybe I'm

23

wrong because, like I said, I don't live there. So where is

24

that water coming from, do you think it's coming from the

25

irrigation?

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
35

1
2

MR. McCURDY: When there is water coming from the
irrigation, I think that's the mosquitoes and the mucky

3 water where the grass gets damaged because the water is just
4

wet. Not necessarily the park irrigation, but irrigation

5

runoff from other people's irrigation on the streets, as

6

that is the drainage. So that does seep up from the, I'm

7

not sure what you call them, but the whole drain pipe. I

8

don't think it's being caused by the drainage in the park or

9

the irrigation in the park, I think it's more of a run,

10
11

runoff. The subdivision is on a significant grade.
The events that we're really speaking of is, even

12

last week with the rainfall that we did have, there was

13

significant ponding. And that wasn't, you know, any sort of

14

significant rainfall. We've had stretches in Kihei where it

15 would rain for two or three days. But as Nancy mentioned,
16

if we get three or four hours of rain the, there is significant

17

water already in it where if you were to walk on the grass

18

your shoes would be soaked.

19

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: How often, in your

20

experience, do you think this happens? I listened to the

21

applicant's presentation, and I heard him say maybe once a

22

year, and then it would cause the water to sit for two

23

weeks. So I'm trying to, you know, get a handle on what

24

we're talking about.

25

MR. McCURDY: Living in South Maui obviously the

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
36

1 winters are the rainier time period where in the winters it
2

could happen six or seven times throughout the winter, where

3

the summer obviously it's much dryer. We will go a sig..., you

4

know, a stretch where there won't be any ponding at all. So

5

really it corresponds to the rain weather in Kihei. This

6 past week we had some rain; we saw it. The large events
7

that accompany the photos that's, you know, after three days

8

of rain where it's raining for three or four hours during

9

the day.

10

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And Maui is pretty sodden no

11 matter where you live when we have that kind of rain. You
12

should try Upcountry. But, you know, I understand your

13

concern, and standing water is not a good thing. We know

14

it's a health hazard.

15
16

But Madam Chair, are we going to have an applicant
representative later?

17

CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, we'll have that.

18

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we can direct some

19

questions to, engineering type questions.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Once we begin our

21

deliberations on this. But I wanted to conclude the public

22

testimony first, based on the advice of staff.

23

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. And

24

I'll save the rest of my questions for them. And thank you

25

for coming.
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2

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Nishiki, did you have a
question?

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes. I live in Kihei, my
fellow Councilmembers, and it does rain, it does rain.
Dennis [sic], I, I, I, there's a bunch of pictures in

5

6 there that have been passed out to committee members here.
7

These pictures were taken by George Jansen. He lives in

8

your subdivision. There is a picture in there, Members, of

9

someone on a paddle board.

10

MR. McCURDY: And his dog is swimming.

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and, and are you, are

12

you familiar if, of the area that these people were playing?
MR. McCURDY: Yeah, this is the, facing the, the

13
14

makai side. It is the furthest left 45 percentile of the

15

park.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. So it is within

16
17

that park area?

18

MR. McCURDY: Absolutely.

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And then where the

20

kids were playing, the last part, the kids were playing in

21

that water area?

22

MR. McCURDY: Yeah.

23

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That is also part of the

24
25

park?
MR. McCURDY: Yes, that is a similar area.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and, and I

2

guess, Dennis, you know, Committee Members, you've seen on TV in

3

Honolulu they've got this place called Wet and Wild.

4

This is Kihei's version of Wet and Wild, okay.

5 And, and, and the concern has to be when you have these
6 kinds of circumstances with your children and people of the
7

neighborhood playing, and we don't know how much control you

8

have or security. Isn't your association concerned about

9

liability?

10

MR. McCURDY: It is, definitely.

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Big liability.

12

MR. McCURDY: Yeah. It is our understanding at

13

this point that because this isn't maintenance controlled

14

this is, this would not be the association's liability.

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, and then, then,

16

then, and then we're calling it a park. And, and, and, and

17

so therefore, you know, the, that definitely should be a

18

concern. Now, has the association itself, because I don't

19

know when this 10 year begins. When does the 10 year begin?

20
21

MR. McCURDY: From the time the county's accepted
the park.

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Ah, it hasn't begun yet.

23

MR. McCURDY: It has not.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. So you're not

25

accepting any liability then.
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1
2

MR. McCURDY: Currently it's still with the
developer.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. So let me ask you

4

about the association. Knowing what has occurred there, are

5

you willing to accept for ten years this liability?

6
7

MR. McCURDY: Based on the, on the
association's --

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What is now there.

9

MR. McCURDY: Yeah. It's the association's understanding

10

that the liability of this flooding is not due to improper

11 maintenance of the grass or the comfort facility, which is
12

what the association's liability would be to cover.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, whoever it's with,

13
14

you're going to be signing this 10 year maintenance and, and

15

and accept the liability within this area. I guess the question is --

16

MR. McCURDY: Yeah. The association would not be

17

liable for this type of an action happening in the park area.

18

It would need to be a sealed park at this point in time.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You would not accept it if

19
20

that occurs, in other words.

21

MR. McCURDY: Should it rain we'd need proper

22

flood gates and patrols to ensure nobody entered the park

23

facility.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. So if that should,
if we should agree to it, you people would probably not --
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1 well, we need to ask you whether you're going to be signing
2

off on something like this.

3

MR. McCURDY: If -- we'd need to understand the

4

really into where the limitations and the liability on each

5

side lie.

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. That is all I have,

7 Madam Chairman.
8
9
10

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Member Kaho'ohalahala,
you had questions as well?
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank you,

11

Madam Chair. I think, you know, this was a question that

12

was asked at the site visit, you know, about where you

13

distinguish the liability between your association as the

14

ones responsible, and that of the county. And I don't,

15

still don't understand how that's going to work.

16

MR. McCURDY: We've seen no documentations

17

presented. Actually, the slide presentation we saw from the

18

developer was the first iteration I'd heard that we are

19

accepting responsibility from the maintenance of it. In

20

turn, we would pass that onto the liability of the

21

landscaping company we hire. But that was the first. We

22

have nothing in our bylaws currently that allow for a

23

provision of liability to, regarding the park.

24
25

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So this is your
first opportunity as the association to have been able to
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1

see some information concerning it?

2

MR. McCURDY: Right. We've been waiting for just

3

over a year from a official report from the as-built plans

4

for the park from the developer on exactly what's underneath

5

it. The slide show was the first iteration where I've seen

6

actually the markers of the drainage as the association's --

7

we've already undertaken steps to hire a professional

8

consultant to understand that the park has been built to the

9 as-built plans, because understanding the plans that
10 were prepared have been already inspected by an engineer.
11

We're just, we're hiring somebody to confirm that those

12 plans were adhered to in the development and the
13

construction of the park.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. What kind of

14
15

time frame are you looking for in terms of getting your

16

information from an engineer to verify?

17

MR. McCURDY: We have yet to receive any

18

information from the developer as far as the as-built plans.

19

So we're still waiting for the plans of the park to forward

20

to the person we're hiring.

21

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.

22

MR. McCURDY: So we haven't received those yet.

23

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The other question

24

I have is, you live in the Ke Ali'i Kai part of it, which is

25

the Moana.
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1

MR. McCURDY: It's Moana Estates. It's the Ke

2

Ali'i, KK II, but it's Moana Estates is the subdivision.

3

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. One of the

4

things that were pointed out to us at the site visit was

5

that this is a park assessment for two separate

6

developments.

7
8
9

MR. McCURDY: I saw that in today's presentation.
I was only aware that it was for our development.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And then I think one

10

of the attendees or a resident there had asked a question

11

about the maintenance agreement, because I guess that person

12

was surprised to hear that it was an attachment to the --

13

MR. McCURDY: Villas.

14

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Ke Ali'i villas.

15

MR. McCURDY: Yes. My same thought about 20

16 minutes ago on that question.
17
18

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So do you know at
all if the Ke Ali'i Villas will be also responsible for any

19 maintenance of this area?
20

MR. McCURDY: I do not know that, no. I know in

21

our CC&R's it states that we are responsible for a 10 year

22

period to maintain the park and that, that, that was it. So

23

I, no, I wasn't aware that the Villas had any, anything to

24

do with the park at all.

25

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Are you concerned

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
43

1 with the fact that you will be?
2
3

MR. McCURDY: I am now, yeah. Again, 20 minutes
ago was when I was introduced to that information.

4

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.

5

MR. McCURDY: Thank you.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any further questions?

7

Member Nishiki.

8

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Do you have an attorney?

9

MR. McCURDY: We do.

10

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I would suggest

11

that your attorney gets involved with the county in this

12

discussion. And you can get proper minutes for this meeting

13

so that you can get some legal advice and then respond to

14

us. But I think that it is most important if you're going

15

to sign on to this 10 year agreement. I don't even know if

16

the county --

17

MR. McCURDY: It's unique.

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: -- is going to. But we'll

19

ask our attorney about this situation also. We've got an

20

attorney here. So anyway, I would suggest that you get an

21

attorney ASAP on this. Thank you.

22

MR. McCURDY: I will. Thank you.

23

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any further

24

questions? Seeing none, I thank you for your testimony. I

25

really appreciate it.
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1

Members, is there anyone else in the audience

2

wishing to testify on this matter who has not previously

3

testified? Seeing none, the Chair without objection will

4

close public testimony, and also accept into the record the

5 written testimony that we have received. Any objections?
6
7
8
9

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
...END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Since public testimony is
closed, we will now hear from our Parks Director, and any

10

information also from Corporation Counsel. You kind of

11

heard the questions that were asked, so I'll allow Ms.

12

Horcajo to speak first.

13

MS. HORCAJO:

Thank you, Chairman Johnson.

14

And this, again, was a site visit location that this

15

committee attended a couple of weeks ago. And very glad

16 that you did, so we all had an opportunity to view the
17
18

property in discussion.
And I want to thank Mr. Munekiyo for the

19 presentation that covered the park assessment requirements
20

in detail that I was going to explain here today, and so we

21 will not do the review on the number of units.
22

But this, this request before you today for the

23

dedication of 3.727 acres is to satisfy the park assessment

24

requirement of Ke Ali'i Kai II, as well as the Ke Ali'i

25 Villas. And the requirements set forth for the park
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1

assessment in Section 18.16.320 have been met regarding the

2

grading, grassing, irrigation, restroom and parking.

3

Our department does have a park assessment bond

4

fee in place in the amount of $1,062,000, which is on file.

5

The Ke Ali'i II, Kai II LLC has offered to provide a limited

6 maintenance agreement for the 10 year period, and again,
7

that is beginning upon when the park is dedicated, as well

8

as a perpetual maintenance of the drainage facilities.

9

And I see that the developer representative is

10 here, who can perhaps explain that underground drainage a
11

little bit more. I won't put him on the spot. But I also

12

see a representative from Public Works here, who can assist

13

us in perhaps some additional questions as well.

14
15

The Council has the authority to accept this park
on behalf of the county in satisfaction of this park

16 dedication requirement. And I would like to add, in comment
17

to the testimony today, that the Parks Department does not

18 have plans for installing any lighting or permanent
19 playground or ball field amenities to this park. It is
20

designed for perhaps a small T-ball, perhaps a very small

21

Pop Warner where only five, six year old kids perhaps would

22

come, and they would bring the temporary equipment,

23

recreational equipment with them for the day. I understand

24

that the park already has some of that unofficial play, as

25

well as some small groups playing there.
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1

If you have additional questions, again, we have

2

Robert Halvorson here as our staff to answer any additional

3

questions as well.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, do you want to hear also

5

from Public Works or do you want to ask questions of Ms.

6

Horcajo now? Member Nishiki.

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I, I just find these

8

statements, Madam Chairman, very disturbing. Without her

9

saying -- let me ask you this question first before I start

10

into you, and I mean it. You are recommending that we

11

accept this particular area for park use?

12

MS. HORCAJO:

Councilmember Nishiki, this

13

is, again, a process that had began some time ago. Let me

14

see. I believe that the original, 1993 was the preliminary

15

-- oh, 2003 was the preliminary approval for this project,

16

and final approval was in 2006. This project, the developer

17 and the department had been working together on this
18 agreement way before my time or the time of many people here
19
20

in the department.
That may not answer your question, but as far as

21

good faith efforts with the community, it's a difficult task

22

in terms of negotiations with the developer as well as the

23

community when they've been ongoing for this amount of time.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chairman.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Miss Horcajo, my, my, my

2

question is -- and, and, and we know, we know when you

3

became Parks Director, so that's not the question that I

4

have or the concern that I have, that you were or were not

5

Parks Director. The question is, accepting this particular

6 parcel for a park when you know -- well, maybe now you know,
7 when you saw the explanation from the developer that in this
8

area is where all the runoff from the 90 or so single-family

9

residences fall into the gutter and then finally ends up in

10

this area. Also, they've got some kind of other devices

11

that may have not operated correctly.

12

And you were shown these pictures. These pictures

13 were not made up, these were actually taken from the area.
14

And that's why I qualified the gentleman when he, I said,

15

"Are you familiar with these pictures and where were they,

16

what part of it was, of it is it?" He said that it was on

17

the park, on the park area, not the sump area. Then I asked

18

him about the little kids. You have a copy of this?

19

MS. HORCAJO:

Mr. Nishiki, I --

20

Councilmember Nishiki, I just did get those copies of those

21

today.

22

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and, and, and that's

23

fair, that's fair, that's fair. I just got this today too.

24

And, and but yet it's, it's still important. It's not when

25

you got it.
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1

MS. HORCAJO:

2

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: It's what has occurred

Correct.

3 here that I'm talking about. So when I asked the gentleman
4

again where these kids were, playing now with a ball, he

5

mentioned that this was also on the park area. Now, I, I, I

6 never qualified his statement about when he was standing up
7

in four feet of water, but you heard him say that it did

8

come up to his hip, I guess. And another testimony, written

9 testimony by George Jansen, he mentioned that, "The images
10

taken on 12/5 show water that reached depths of four to five

11

feet deep. We have seen standing water remain in the basin

12

for periods of time longer than a week after this rain."

13

So it is a fact that this occurs here. Not -- it

14

doesn't matter how often, it matters that it does happen in

15

this area. And, and, and you and I know that, as we've seen

16 weather patterns occurring worldwide, it seems to be getting
17 more severe as the years have gone by. Now, Jo Anne would
18

say, well, you know, it's the act of God, and, and, and

19

she's right. But it doesn't matter, it's still happening.

20

It doesn't matter what act it is.

21

So my question to you is, looking at this, you as

22

the Director of the county, are you still recommending that

23 we accept what we consider to be an area of land that is
24

used also as, in its parameters as a drainage basin and,

25

and, and sumps located there. But despite of that occurring
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1

on the outside parameters, when it rains it goes onto the

2

park and floods.

3

Now, did you get any advice from our attorney

4

whether we should accept something like this as a park?

5 Whether or not we have active or inactive activity, we're
6

not going to use it as a soccer field, fine. We might use

7

it as a T-ball field, fine. But the question is, is, is, is

8

this the kind of property we see fit to put a park?

9

MS. HORCAJO:

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Or would it be better to
create a -- no, I'd better not get funny.

12
13

Chair?

No. Thank you very much.

MS. HORCAJO:

Chairman Johnson, can I ask for a recess for a moment?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. If that's all right with the

14
15

members, we've been at this for a little bit. It's a quarter

16

to 3 now. So how long do you need, Ms. Horcajo?

17

MS. HORCAJO:

18

Just a couple of minutes is fine.

19

Ten minutes?

Just -- oh, five minutes.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Well, Members, do you want

20

your regular recess right now? Okay, all right. So at 5

21

minutes to 3 we'll reconvene. Currently this committee is

22

in recess.

...(gavel)...

23
24

RECESS:

2:44 p.m.

25

RECONVENE:

2:55 p.m.
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1

CHAIR JOHNSON: ...(gavel)... Members, the Economic

2

Development, Agriculture, and Recreation Committee of

3

November 19, 2009 will come back into order. Just prior to

4

the recess, there were some questions that were being asked

5

of Director Horcajo. And I would also offer that

6

opportunity again. If there's any comments that you want to

7 make or if you have questions that cannot be answered by the
8

department, we do have the developer's representatives here.

9 What's your pleasure, Members?
10
11
12

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I've got just a few
questions for the developer.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, are there any questions

13

that, you know, is, is there any objection to asking

14

questions of the developer at this time?

15

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: None.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, all right. Then I would

17

just ask the developer's representative, Mr. Munekiyo, to

18

come to the podium and answer the Members' questions. Thank

19

you. Member Nishiki.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Michael, just, just

21 because I know, I know you and I know Mr. Matsukata -- I
22

don't know Mr. Unemori that well, but I know Mr. Matsukata

23

is a representative of the developer. I, I would hope that

24

you would go back. I know what these units have sold for,

25

they're all million dollar homes and over a million dollars
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1

on the, on the condos. I know that you people have made a

2 mark here in your development of quality types of homes.
3

You're developing along the mountain up here also. I would

4

hope that you would go back and, and, and look at other

5

options. I know that the development has been completed,

6 but maybe look at other options besides trying to pass this
7

on to the county as a park.

8
9
10

CHAIR JOHNSON: And what is your question, Mr.
Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That you go back and see

11 maybe what you can do in regards to in some way in South
12 Maui giving maybe a cash donation in lieu of us having to
13

accept this, and whatever else you may come up with. And

14

I'm sure that other Councilmembers may have a concern. But

15

let's leave it open. Your, your, your, your, your answer to

16 perhaps looking at this differently.
17

MR. MUNEKIYO: I think the, the way the both

18 projects were developed, it was always anticipated to have
19 the park space dedicated. And the issues with respect to
20

drainage and liability I think are important issues. And it

21 may be that what we need to do is understand how it is that
22
23

we might be able to minimize those risks.
You know, right now, as I said, the dedication

24 process was something that was envisioned from the beginning
25

of the project. And so I am not in a position, nor I don't think
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1 Mr. Matsukata is, to perhaps identify alternatives at this
2 point. But certainly but one thing we know we need to do is
3

look at ways to mitigate and minimize the, the liability

4

concerns that Councilmembers have today. But that's

5

something I think we need to go back and discuss with our

6

project team.

7

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. I, I, I think,

8

Michael, in our -- some of our other projects which I, I

9

guess we, we, we, we learn, you know, and, and, and, and we

10

in government, I'll be the first to admit I'm not perfect,

11

but we learn. And I, I, I, I think in lieu of how this area

12

is working in which many members from the people that live

13 here has told us what occurs and, and where this drainage
14

all empties out, I think it is, it is a bit of a concern.

15

We've also learned just in this Waiale project

16

that you don't mix drainage basins with parks. It's not

17

such a good idea. And we may, I think Corporation Counsel

18 mentioned something about their, there is, they are drafting
19

some kind of legislation, Madam Chairman, to, to eliminate

20

that thought of mixing uses in drainage areas.

21

But so this, this is a concern, Michael. I think,

22

I think you're honorable people. I think for the dignity of

23 the people of Maui County and how we should be treated,
24

question mark, I think going to the drawing board and

25

relooking at this is really important. We don't want to

IWADO COURT REPORTERS
(808) 244-9300

EAR 11/19/09
53

1 make the same mistakes. And that's just my personal
2

comment. Thank you.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Baisa.

4

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, Chair, thank you. And

5

thank you, Mr. Munekiyo, for being here. And I think you've

6 answered my question before I asked it. And I was going to
7

ask, you know, if there was a way that we could somehow

8

mitigate this. My concern of course is for safety of the

9

children. You know, we don't want any little kids drowning

10

in water, because the potential liability is there, if

11

nobody is going to watch it all the time, even though it may

12

be infrequent. And I figure, you know, deep water will

13 probably be infrequent, but all it takes is 10 minutes for a
14

toddler to drown. They drown in bathtubs much worse than a

15 place like this, where, you know, you turn your back and
16
17

they're gone. Kids do stuff like that.
So I really appreciate your offer to take a look

18

and see how we can fix this for the benefit of everyone.

19

You know, sometimes when we're sitting here looking at

20

developments and stuff, people do talk about using retention

21

basins for fields, and it always scares me a little bit.

22

But, you know, these pictures are kind of frightening. So

23

thank you very much. You know, I know that you're a man of

24

integrity and that you'll do your best. Thank you.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Are there any further
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1 questions? Member Medeiros, followed by Member
2
3

Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.

4

Mr. Munekiyo, thank you for being here. I just wanted to

5

ask, because Kihei is a low elevation area already, what's

6

the elevation of the ground level of this area, you know, by

7

engineering?

8
9
10
11
12

MR. MUNEKIYO: Perhaps, Councilmember, may I ask
our, our engineer? I think he might know better.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I would ask the Chair if
she would allow that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Certainly. They, they can answer,

13

you know, because any questions you have it's germane to

14

what we're addressing, so I have no problem. And just state

15

your name for the record.

16

MR. UNEMORI: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm Darren

17

Unemori. I'm the project civil engineer for this

18

subdivision. The drainage basin, the floor of the drainage

19

basin sits at approximately elevation 70, seven zero.

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. That's the ground
elevation where the homes and the roads are?

22

MR. UNEMORI: Oh, no, no, no. The --

23

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. What's that elevation?

24

MR. UNEMORI: That varies quite a bit. I think it

25

runs from about 68 to 120, I think, if I'm not mistaken.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.

2

MR. UNEMORI: It's basically sloping upwards.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So the lowest point of

4

your drainage basin is at what elevation?

5
6

MR. UNEMORI: The lowest point is probably about
69 on, on the ground.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: 69.

8

MR. UNEMORI: On the floor of the basin.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: In, in your research of

10

doing the basin there, was there any consideration for ocean

11 water that may be in that area underground?
12
13

MR. UNEMORI: We considered in the, in the sense
that a drainage basin, detention basin type of solution

14 would enable us to have some control over urban pollutants
15

getting into the groundwater or getting into the ocean

16

directly.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.

18

MR. UNEMORI: But we didn't look at it in, in the,

19 in the context of there being a problem with interaction
20

with the ocean water, because we're quite a distance from

21

the coast and at quite a high elevation, yeah.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So if you didn't

23

think that there would be any, any kind of -- the reason I

24

ask that question is, when you have ocean water because, you

25

know, East Maui we live right on the ocean.
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1

MR. UNEMORI: Sure.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: When you have ocean water

3 underground, and that, that underground water goes up and
4

down with the tide of the ocean. So in the letter from

5 Mr. Jansen he says that the low point of the basin is always
6

soggy, even when other areas of the basin have dried up.

7

That would give me some indication that something is

8

restricting that from permeating into the ground, whether

9

it's underground water, whether it's hard rock, you know,

10

under there. And that's why I asked that question, what is

11 the elevation and did the ocean underground water possibly
12
13

have a bearing on the drainage.
MR. UNEMORI: Oh, I, I think I understand your

14

question better now. You're asking whether there's a high

15

groundwater table?

16

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes.

17

MR. UNEMORI: No, there is not.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: There is not.

19

MR. UNEMORI: We had soils borings done prior to

20

the subdivision, and the subdivision sits well above any

21

groundwater.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I, my interest is

23

basically on the drainage basin floor.

24

MR. UNEMORI: Oh, I'm sorry.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Not the subdivision
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1
2

housing.
MR. UNEMORI: Including the drainage basin floor

3

there, there's no groundwater close to the elevation of the

4

drainage basin.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you very

6 much for that.
7

MR. UNEMORI: You're welcome.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. And Member

10
11
12

Kaho'ohalahala.
VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Thank you,
Mike. I'll ask Mike, you know, just a couple of thoughts.

13 And then this probably just goes off into an area that maybe
14

not had, had not been considered. But you have selected a

15

name for this particular development to be Ke Ali'i Kai, and

16

I was just curious, Hawaiians have kaona. You, you

17

understand that?

18

MR. MUNEKIYO: No, I'm sorry.

19

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Hawaiians

20

always look at words and, and their meanings in two ways.

21 And so by looking at the photographs that were given to us
22

earlier about the water that's in front of your Ke Ali'i

23

Kai, you know, you're talking about an area of, of water.

24

And it's curious to see that you actually have the water,

25

you know, here.
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1

And so I just think that, not to make light of

2

this, but some of the things that sometimes we don't pay

3 much attention to is how we use the words that are attached
4

to some very important places, people, or things. And in

5

this case you have selected some of the highest words for

6

your subdivision, Ke Ali'i Kai. You have, you have

7

described it in just the, the name of the subdivision as an

8

important place for the highest ranking people. And it's

9 one that has to do with the water that belongs to them. So
10

I'm just curious to understand if you've, if you have even

11

given thought to that, you know. But that's just a side

12

bar.

13
14

But the other question I have is the concern that
was raised at the site inspection about the maintenance fees

15 between the Moana Estates and that of the Ke Ali'i Villas,
16 and how that concern is going to be resolved. Because your
17

homeowners weren't aware that this is a parks, you know,

18

assessment in the way that you've configured it, and that

19

your agreements are only with Moana Kai Estates homeowners.

20

So do you want to comment on that?

21

MR. MUNEKIYO: Sure. As I mentioned, the park

22

dedication requirement is based on the two projects, land

23

area requirements from both the, the Villas project and the

24

Moana Estates project. And the decision of, of the

25

developer was that from a maintenance standpoint, it would
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1 probably be more appropriate for the single-family
2

subdivision to assume that, the responsibility, based on

3

the, the fact that that subdivision's drainage system,

4

number one, was basically being accommodated by the park,

5

and also in terms of the, the proximity of the park to that

6

subdivision. But I think more, more connected to the

7

functioning of the drainage system and I think the

8

relationship of the park site to the single-family unit. So

9 it was a decision that was made that the Moana Estates
10

Subdivision would be the entity that would be responsible

11

for the maintenance over the 10 year period.

12

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And then

13

the, the total area that we're talking about in this

14

particular subdivision is what?

15

MR. MUNEKIYO: 29 acres.

16

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: 29 acres, okay.

17

And in the 29 acres how many units are, are within?

18

MR. MUNEKIYO: There are 90 single-family lots.

19

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: 90.

20

MR. MUNEKIYO: Nine zero.

21

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Nine zero, okay.

22

And, you know, just by looking at what you've presented us

23

in, in the maps, you know, essentially what we've done is

24

that we've almost hardened a good percentage of the area of

25

land on a slope. And so we are now left with a, with a
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1

challenge of trying to figure out how to take care of all

2

of, of the water that's going to come on to this number of

3

acres you just said, 29 acres. And we're ending up now with

4

this bottom portion as really a drainage or a sump area to

5

accommodate that sheet flow of water that's been hardened.

6

And as I look at your map, I mean almost every single

7

inch except for the roadways is, has been, is developed. So

8

you've got houses on there. And as I looked at the homes,

9

they're quite large. So even the area I guess of the homes

10

themselves on each lot constitutes even more sheet flow into

11

this.

12

So, so I'm kind of concerned that essentially what

13

we're doing is that we're looking at a drainage area here

14

and trying to now convert it into a parks assessment. And

15

so I, I do appreciate the fact that you will go back and,

16 and kind of revisit how this might be resolved. Because
17

otherwise the other parts of, of my concern have to do with

18 how do we distinguish, after the homeowners take over the
19 maintenance of those areas, how are we going to distinguish
20

between liability, you know, if someone is hurt. You have

21

got a bank that surrounds that whole area of flat park land,

22

and who is going to be the one to make the decisions as to

23

liability when something occurs?

24
25

And, and I know you have an exhibit in here that
says who shall be responsible for, for what areas within
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1

that, but that becomes subjective, I think. And that, to

2

me, seems to be an area that has no real clear distinction

3

so that I can understand from the county side when I accept

4

the park itself that these are absolute limits and

5

liabilities, and what they are going to be for the

6 homeowners in terms of their responsibilities and
7

liabilities. So, so that part I'm a little concerned with

8 myself. Do you have any comments on, on that?
9

MR. MUNEKIYO: I, I think, Councilmember, the idea

10

was to, from the homeowners association standpoint, that

11

they would secure the required liability insurance and that

12

that would be associated with their maintenance

13

responsibilities. But again, you know, it's, it's I think

14

the issues that members have raised today probably need to

15

be clarified. And I think that's part of the, the homework

16 that we can do when we go back and speak with the
17

developer's representatives and their attorneys as to how it

18

is that we clarify these, these lines of division and

19

responsibility for liability.

20

VICE-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. I, I don't

21 want to anticipate that in the future it's going to be the
22 Moana Estates versus the County of Maui, and because of what
23 we have, what we have done in an action today. So I want to
24 put that up front so we are clear about what that's going
25

to be and whose responsibilities and what those liabilities
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1

are going to be. So that we are not only accepting part but

2

we're also being responsible for those more serious kinds of

3

potential areas of, of liability that may arise.

4
5

And lastly, Moana means the ocean. So I hope not
to have wave heights over 50 feet from your park, okay.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON: Are there any further questions of

7

Mr. Munekiyo? Thank you, Michael. And I just wanted to,

8

you know, for the members' benefit, when we're looking at

9

this, staff, also along the same lines of what you have

10

raised as an issue, staff did ask for clarification because

11 there was an easement required for the drainage maintenance
12

and yet the easement is superimposed basically on the park

13

area.

14
15

So there is a bit of a question that we're going
to have to resolve from our perspective too, because it's

16 not going to be clear then what the liability or what the
17

area of maintenance is if they essentially are superimposed

18

one on the other through those drawings and illustrations.

19 So we will work with you to see if there can be any
20
21

resolution to this issue.
I, I note the attendance and I really appreciate

22

his attendance this afternoon is Mr. Miyamoto from our

23

Public Works Department. Are there any questions of him at

24

this point in time, Members? Okay.

25

So Mr. Miyamoto, you're excused. You know, we're
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1

sorry to keep you there, but just in case. Thank you very

2

much.

3
4

Members, it's the Chair's recommendation, because
we have some, some things to ask and perhaps the association

5 will also have some feedback and some interaction so that
6 everyone understands what we're doing, administration would
7

also I think appreciate some, you know, clarification. So

8

your Chair will try to gather that information for you, so

9 when this is brought back again we're clear on what the
10

liabilities, what the responsibilities are, the association

11 will be clear on what they're doing, and then we would be
12

able to make a recommendation to the Parks Department as to

13

whether or not this is agreeable to the Council. And plus,

14

our Corporation Counsel should be able to give input.

15
16

So if there are no objections, Members, the Chair
is going to defer this item.

17

COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (Excused:

19

MJM).
ACTION:

20
21

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, thank you. I thank you for

22

your attendance at this meeting, and thank you also to the

23

representatives and also the community members and staff and

24

administration.

25

So with that, this meeting of Economic Development,
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1 Ag and Recreation Committee of November 19th is adjourned.
2
3

...gavel...
ADJOURN:

3:17 p.m.
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